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NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING ON SETTING NEW SERVICE FEES  

FOR CITY  INSPECTIONS MANDATED BY THE STATE WATER 

RESOURCES CONTROL BOARD FOR THE NATIONAL POLLUTANT 

DISCHARGE ELIMINATION SYSTEM (NPDES) PERMIT AND STATE 

WATER RESOURCES CONTROL BOARD 

 

  THE POMONA CITY COUNCIL does hereby declare and give notice that a public 

hearing will be held August 9, 2019, in the City Council Chambers, 505 South Garey Avenue, 

Pomona, California, commencing at 7:00 p.m. to consider the following: 

 

A RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF POMONA 

AMENDING AND ADOPTING NEW SERVICE FEES FOR INSPECTIONS 

MANDATED BY THE STATE WATER RESOURCES CONTROL BOARD 

FOR THE NATIONAL POLLUTANT DISCHARGE ELIMINATION SYSTEM 

(NPDES) PERMIT AND STATE WATER RESOURCES CONTROL BOARD 

ORDER 2006-0003 

 

The City is required by the State to conduct water discharge compliance inspections of 

commercial and industrial facilities, and construction sites, as well as inspect grease producing 

facilities.  Cost-recovery fees in the amounts listed below are being proposed for businesses and 

construction sites subject to NPDES inspection and/or grease producing facility inspection.  If 

adopted the new inspection fees will allow full cost recovery for administration of the program. 

 

Proposed Fees: 

1. Annual Payment for Commercial/Industrial NPDES inspection  $107.30  

($107.30 x 5 yrs. = $535.5 ÷ 2 insp. = $268.25 per inspection) 

2. Annual grease producing facility inspection     $  63.75  

3. Annual combined payment for Commercial/Industrial NPDES  $144.53 

and grease producing facility inspection 

(Includes annual grease producing facility inspection for 5 yrs.    

 and 2 NPDES inspections within 5 yrs.)  

4. Each Commercial/Industrial NPDES/ grease producing facility  $  47.02  

re-inspection required  

5. Construction site NPDES inspection administrative cost *  $  95.50 

6. Construction site NPDES re-inspection administrative cost*  $  17.68 

7. Construction site NPDES inspections and re-inspections  $   80.00 per hr. 

fee shall be charged per hour or fraction thereof rounded to  

the nearest .10 of an hour, plus the applicable administrative  

cost set forth in No. 5* and 6* herein.  

 

The cost recovery calculations for the proposed fees are contained within the fee analysis, 

which is available for review in the City Clerk’s Office located at 505 South Garey Avenue, 

Pomona, California.  The City Clerk’s Office hours are Monday through Thursday from 7:30 a.m. 

to 6 p.m.  The City Clerk’s telephone number is (909) 620-2341. 

 

 At the public hearing on the above date, at the time and place stated, any person interested 
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in voicing their comments regarding the establishment of the proposed fees may appear and be 

heard. 

 

Date:   July __, 2019 Darron Poulson 

 Water Resources Department   

                          

          

           By:  Rosalia A. Butler, MMC, City Clerk 

       

   

Publication Dates:  July 26_ and July 31, 2019 

                                Inland Valley Daily Bulletin 


